
St. Philip’s Church
218-444-4262

www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff
Pastor:

Fr. Jerry Rogers                      441-4901
Senior Priest:

Msgr. Mike Patnode               441-4902

Priest in Residence:
Fr. Maschio Mascarenghas     441-4902

Deacon/Bookkeeper:
Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903

Deacon/Parish Administrator:
Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904

Director of  Stewardship & Development:
Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906

Director of Music & Liturgy:
Bonnie Lee                             441-4905

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator:

Kris Jensen                             441-4944
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &
High School Faith Formation:

441-4908
Director of Campus Ministry &
Adult Formation:

Nancy Goodman                    441-4907

Parish Office Coordinator:
Tammy Johnson                     441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Brad Arel

Maintenance Support Staff:
Rick Dahlman
Jim Shaw
Stephen Steele

.

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen 441-4940
Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942
Rachel Midgarden 441-4943

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
Saturdays at 4 PM

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Currently closed.
Manager:

Norma Himmelright
Assistant Manager:

Shirly Curtis

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Diocese of Crookston
Victim Assistance Coordinator:

Cindy Hulst, LSW ● 218-281-7895

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham,  Cynthia Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Elizabeth
Mathews, Sophia Morin, Mary Scofield, Tracie Walter

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand

School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Christine Louvar, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

June 28, 2020

Your       Cross
The everlasting God has in His wisdom
foreseen from eternity the cross that He now
presents to you as a gift from his inmost
Heart.       The cross he now sends you, He has
considered with His all-knowing eyes,
understood with his Divine mind, tested with
His wise justice, warmed with loving arms, and
weighed with His own hands to see that it is
not one inch too large and not one ounce too
heavy for you.      He has blessed it with His
Holy Name, anointed it with His grace,
perfumed it with His consolation, taken one
last glance at you and your courage, and then
sent it to you from heaven, a special greeting
from God to you, a gift of the all-merciful
love of God.

“Whoever does not take up his cross
and follow in my steps, is not fit to be my disciple.”



Monday, June 29
8:30 AM Mass: +Jvonne Gray

Tuesday, June 30
6:30 PM Mass: +Dennis Weimann, Sr

Wednesday, Jul 1
8:30 AM Mass: +Julie Baumgartner

Thursday, Jul 2
7:00 AM Mass: +Dick & Audrey Jorstad

Friday, Jul 3
8:30 AM Mass: +Fr. Don Braukmann

Saturday, Jul 4
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): For the People
5:30 PM Mass: +Nathan Schuette

Sunday, Jul 5
7:00 AM Mass: +Lou Ann Grage
9:00 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek

1 11:00 AM Mass: +Vernon Gary
6:30 PM Mass: +Virginia Willard

Monday, Jun 29
● Acts 12:1-11
● Ps 34:2-9
● 2 Tm 4:6-8,17-18
● Mt 16:13-19

Tuesday, Jun 30
● Am 3:1-8,4:11-12
● Ps 5:4-8
● Mt 8:23-27

Wednesday, Jul 1
● Am 5:14-15,21-24
● Ps 50:1-13,16-17
● Mt 8:28-34

Thursday, Jul 2
● Am 7:10-17
● Ps 19:8-11
● Mt 9:1-8

Friday, Jul 3
● Eph 2:19-22
● Ps 117:1-2
● Jn 20:24-29

Saturday, Jul 4
● Am 9:11-15
● Ps 85:9-14
● Mt 9:14-17

Sunday, Jul 5
● Zec 9:9-10
● Ps 145:1-2,8-9,10-11,13-14
● Rom 8:9,11-13
● Mt 11:25-30

Mass Intentions —–—–
For Week of  June 29 to July 5

Daily Readings —–————–—
For Week of  June 29 to July 5

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Grayson Runyan
Gramke, son of Marcus & Elizabeth Gramke. May
he be filled with the Holy Spirit.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family
of Ann Fisher, mother of Bill (Judy) Fisher. May
she find rest and peace, and may her family find
comfort in God’s love.

Parish Life —–—————––—

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next class is scheduled for Sunday, July 12. Please call the
Parish Office at 444-4262 for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Sacramental Life ——————

Limited Adoration to begin on Mondays
Starting Monday, June 14, the Eucharistic Chapel will be open
for Adoration. The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed on Mon-
days only for the time being, from 10 AM to 8 PM. Please
enter the chapel through the door that leads into the church.

“…whoever does not take up his cross and follow after me is
not worthy of me.” (Matthew 10:38)
Pope Benedict XVI said, “The world offers you comfort. But
you were not made for comfort, you were made for great-
ness.” “Comfort” puts me first. “Picking up your cross and fol-
lowing Jesus” puts God and others first. Why settle for comfort
when you can achieve greatness! Pick up your cross, ask Jesus
for guidance on using your gifts and live the life God intended
for you!



Addiction Wellness Center
Northern MN Addiction Wellness Center is an inpatient and
outpatient drug and alcohol treatment facility, located just
west of Bemidji. It is open and has room for additional clients
at this time. Call or text Chris Katko at 218-308-5577.

Stewardship of Financial Resources

Total Actual Contributions

Week #51 (Weekend of Jun 21) $28,262.50

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $1,023,354.02 ~ Current: $955,834.57

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,727,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,653,746.27

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Bemidji Area Church Musicians
2020 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES

Our 33rd Season!
The 2020 Summer Recital Series will take a different format

this year! The concerts will be videoed in advance, then
posted on facebook and youtube so you can watch safely

from the comfort of your own home.

July 1 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM
St. Mark’s Musicians

Videoed at St. Mark’s Lutheran Church
Access is on facebook: BACMusicans or

youtube channel: BemidjiACM
Free-will offering to support music scholarships. You may
send donations to BACM, 613 15th Street NW, Bemidji, MN.

Blood Drive
St. Philip’s Church Social Hall

Wednesday, July 1 from 8 AM to 2 PM
and Thursday, July 2 from 10 AM to 4 PM

By appointment only. Call 1-800-733-2767 or visit RedCrossBlood.org -
enter sponsor code: St Philips

Give blood.
Every 2 seconds someone

in the US needs blood.

American Red Cross

First Eucharist will be celebrated this summer at
weekend and weekday Mass. Families are choosing
which Mass they will be attending. Families will have
reserved seating in Church. Please keep the Frist
Eucharist children and their families in your prayers.

Youth Minister Position Opening
Position Goal: The Church of St. Philip’s is seeking a full-time
Youth Minister. As one officially commissioned by the Bemidji
Catholic Community and accountable to it, the Youth Minister
coordinates, gives direction to, and enables the faith communi-
ty’s ministry to, with, by and for its young adults.

How to Apply: Contact Deacon Robb Naylor,
rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org (218-444-4262) for questions and
full job description. Letter of introduction, resume, references
and transcript requested.

Job Application Deadline: June 29, 2020

ProlifePrayers.com is the main prayer website of Priests for
Life (www.EndAbortion.US). Visit there often for prayer cam-
paigns, intentions, and resources.  June 26-July 4:  Prayer of
Thanks for our Nation’s Independence
(www.PrayerCampaign.org/IndependenceDay)

Congratulations to the following parishioners celebrating
over 50 year or milestone anniversaries in July:

July 1—Don & Lisa Martin, 25 yrs.

1—Al & Kathy Lindahl, 56 yrs.

2—Bill & Joyce Koehnen, 65 yrs.

6—Pete & Sandy Kucera, 52 yrs.

12—Lee & Karen Schaar, 51 yrs.

13—Bob & Shirley Skon, 52 yrs.

15—Scott & JaCinda Degelder, 25 yrs.,

19—Dean & Mary Ann Thompson, 40 yrs.

19—Don & Sheila Hart, 51 yrs.

20—Bill & Mary Corrigan, 57 yrs.

22—Bob & Mary Lou Peters, 59 yrs.

22—Ron & Carole Kuznia, 53 yrs.

24—Jim & Sharon Cortese, 56 yrs.

27—Bob & June Aitken, 52 yrs.

28—Dave & Myrna Cwikla, 58 yrs.

30—Jerry & Nancy Greuel, 55 yrs.

Congratulations and Blessings to the following
children who received our Lord for the first time:

Quinn Friedt
Emily Ann Haack

Brent Siems



Trouble hearing during Mass?
There is a “t loop” in St. Philip’s Church that assist
users of hearing aids. Users should turn their hear-
ing aid to the setting marked T.

Are you in a marriage
that might be abusive?
The National Domestic Violence Hotline offers
assessment and resources, and also includes a live chat
option. You can also call 800-799-7233. thehotline.org

 Catholics for Family Peace promotes a specifically
Catholic response to domestic violence.
catholicsforfamilypeace.org

 The US bishops’ document on domestic violence,
“When I Call for Help,” offers help and healing for both
victims and perpetrators of abuse.

 The website For Your Marriage provides an overview of
what domestic abuse looks like and how to seek healing.
foryourmarriage.org/domestic-violence

*Someone you know may be in an abusive relationship;
please encourage them to call the National Domestic Vio-
lence Hotline or look into any of the above resources.

“When fear gets the best of me, I surrender to love.”
~Anonymous

“Surrendering isn’t giving up;
It isn’t not doing anything.

It is letting go of our controlling ways,
And finding a new way which is less grasping.

Living and opening ourselves to mystery
And changes unfolding before us.”

~Matthew Dowd

Summer Parish Office Hours
The Parish Office will close at noon on Friday from now until
Labor Day. If you need to visit the office please plan according-
ly. Thank you.

Physician Feedback for Mass Procedures
St. Philip’s resumed its Mass schedule a few weeks ago. Providing the opportunity to worship must be balanced with being
mindful of the safety of others. Feedback on evolving recommendations and practices is appreciated. Recently, two physicians
who are parishioners offered compliments on some practices, and areas that can be approved.

GENERAL PROCEDURES
Positives: Seating and sanitation (disinfecting, hand sanitizer, tissues and masks available at entrance points).

Room for Improvement: Actively encouraging all parishioners to wear masks.

DISTRIBUTION OF COMMUNION
Positives:

 Priest/EMHC sanitizing hands.

 Wearing a face mask.
● Distributing to people in the pews.

Room for Improvement:
● Encourage people to continue wearing their masks until the priest has given them communion and moved on (created

distance), then remove their mask and consume the host. (This minimizes risk to person distributing Communion.)
● For those who choose to receive Communion on the tongue, raise your hand when the Priest/EMHC comes through to

distribute Communion, so he/she knows to return when distributing to people who receive in the hand is completed.

If you have feedback you would like to share, email rector@stphilipsbemidji.org

Clothing Depot Opening Delayed
St. Philip’s Clothing Depot will remain closed to the public until
further notice. If you have donations, please wait for them to
open again before dropping off items—do not leave bags/
boxes by the back door. Thank you for your patience and
continued support of this great mission.



Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of July 4/5 ~ Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Ushers/Greeters Needed
As you can see on the ministry schedule above that we are in desperate need of ushers and greeters during
Masses. In order to best utilize the space in the church during this time of social distancing, we need people
to seat our parishioners mindfully. If you are able and willing to help with this, please contact Bonnie Lee at
218-441-4905. We will train you. Thank you for your consideration in helping to ensure that Masses are
celebrated safely and efficiently.

Sat., Jul 4  5:30 PM Sun., Jul 5  7:00 AM Sun., Jul 5  9:00 AM Sun., Jul 5  11:00 AM

SACRISTAN
Connie Aagard HELP NEEDED Jamie Hoffman HELP NEEDED

LECTOR 1
Aaron Heger HELP NEEDED Ernie Rall Laura Hansen

LECTOR 2
Roger Heger HELP NEEDED Sue Hengel HELP NEEDED

INTERCESSOR
HELP NEEDED Cheryl Larson HELP NEEDED

CAPTAIN
Walter Schuiling (sub req.) HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

EMHC

Connie Aagard
Jana Heger

Barry Karpinski
HELP NEEDED

Jeff Cwikla
Alex Froelich
Rachelle Hayes
Mike Hougen

Karen Merschman
Yvonne Solheim
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

USHER - Main
Church

Glenn Aagard
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

D.J. Bakken
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Mark Froelich
Charlie Maus
David Maus
Bob Schlichting

Ian Spaeth
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

GREETER -
Entrance Door

Kathy LeMoine
HELP NEEDED

HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Donna Welter
HELP NEEDED

HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

GREETER -
Collection
Attendant

Frances Schmitt Lloyd Holy HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

INFORMATION
STATION

Mary Luethmers Vickie Johnson
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